
ALL MEP LOCATIONS HELD TO ELAPSED-PRORATED-SCHEDULED QUANTITY 

(EPSQ)  

 

MEP would like to inform its shippers and operators that beginning September 1, 2023 all 

locations are being held to Elapsed-Prorated-Scheduled Quantity (EPSQ) by MEP.  Shippers 

need to carefully monitor any nomination error messages when submitting nominations below 

EPSQ and ensure those volumes have been properly submitted in order for nominations to 

transmit to MEP and avoid being held up in a supervisor approval status for review.  

Additionally, please remain aware when nominating volumes previously confirmed that other 

third-party Operators, other than MEP, may also hold locations to EPSQ. 
 

Please contact your Daytime Scheduling Representative (DSR) for any questions. 


